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FEAST OF ST BAKHITA  

(8th February, 2022)  

 

 

 

St Bakhita was a Sudanese-Italian Canossian religious sister who lived in Italy for 45 

years, after having been a slave in Sudan. In 2000, she was declared a saint, the 

first black woman to receive the honor in the modern era. She is the patron saint for 

Sudan, South Sudan, and human trafficking survivors. 

The day started with a special assembly and prayers. There was a talk on the life 

and works of Bakhita and the emphasis was on why we need to celebrate her Feast 

Day in South Sudan and especially at CHTI. Human trafficking is still real in our 

world and the day was bring that awareness in our school and the emphasis was on 

how the students could stop it by reporting suspicious activities in their communities. 

In the evening, the was a special mass and we all participated in celebrating our he-

roic patron whose selfish act of forgiving her abductors was a big    lesson to our 

students who still have deep wounds from the war here in South Sudan. Bakhitaôs 

willingness to give up her freedom after she was freed as slave and how she offered 

her life in the service of humanity was also another lesson for our students.  

At CHTI we train them to walk an extra mile in whatever they do for the   patients 

they encounter in hospitals during their practical lessons.  

We ended the day with a dance on Bakhita and the students were served soft drinks, 

dates, and chocolates. The priest who offered mass was delighted to hear that next 

year Bakhitaôs Day will be a public holiday in our school. There will be high mass, 

drama, songs, movie and dinner at the end of the day.  
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Bishop Matthewõs Visit (23rd February, 2022) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The family of CHTI invited His Lordship Bishop Matthew to come and say mass in our school. He was thrilled with the idea. 

Studentsô mass is always on Wednesdays evening. Some of the students decorated the front part of the multipurpose hall 

with plants as a sign of welcome. They put posters on wall that read: ñWelcome Your Lordship to CHTIò. 

CHTI is known for having the best choir in the Diocese. They sang their hearts out during mass. In his homily, the Bishop 

encouraged the students to put more effort in their studies and reassured them that they are the change makers of South 

Sudan. He said in a country where     people are divided by 

ethnic groupings, he sees them as bridge builders and also 

as peace makers among the troubled tribes. 

The students were reminded that they are in a Catholic Insti-

tution and Mass was one of the valued celebrations at CHTI. 

The Bishop took time also to remind them that he is the repre-

sentative of the Bishopsô Conference and of the role played 

by Solidarity with South Sudan at CHTI. Our students come 

from all the different      dioceses in Sudan and South Sudan. 

After mass there was a group photo and Bishop was invited 

to the convent for a comfortable cup of tea and supper. We 

surely had a lovely evening. 
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WOMENõS DAY CELEBRATION (8TH March, 2022)  

This day was celebrated in style. The Wel-

fare Committee came to me a few days be-

fore to remind me that Womenôs Day was 

around the corner. They had a program and 

a menu for the day. 

Quickly I had to organize a team to go 

through the program & and come up with a 

reasonable menu for the ladies of CHTI. I 

invited a guest of honor who was to rein-

force the theme ñBREAKING THE BIAS éò  

When the actual day came, the boys did all 

the cooking, decorated the dining hall and 

had a wall done with the theme of the day. 

At 12:30 pm, all of us were seated and 

lunch was served. After lunch there was 

entertainment with song, dance, drama, po-

ems, and speeches. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

(Find the drum game) 
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The guest of honor was introduced to the students and they were happy to 

hear a man can cook for his wife and family. The honorable guest is the 

Country Director for Water with South Sudan. He cautioned the male stu-

dents to do away with some of the tribal customs that are outdated and 

could harm the girl child. He gave examples of early marriages, marrying 

many wives, lack of equal education opportunities for young women, leav-

ing all the work to the women, etc. 

 

(Country Director for Water for South Sudan giving his speech) 

 

 

OTHERS ACTIVITIES/CELEBRATIONS TO BE HELD: 

Ý Daniel Comboni (Another great Saint in Sudan & South Sudan). 

Ý Cultural Week (It used as an orientation activity for new comers. Introducing them to different cultural activities of the 

different tribes in S Sudan). 

Ý Independence Day is another big celebration here (used to tell stories of the struggle for independence & sharing sto-

ries of the difficult times people went through fighting for it). I am planning on inviting a lecturer who would be knowl-

edgeable on the subject area to give a talk to the students. 

Ý Graduation Day is of paramount importance to the students. On this day, they celebrate their achievements and they 

also invite their parents/sponsors to come and celebrate with them. 

 

 

CHALLENGES: 
It is an African tradition to always meet around the table and share what is served. Next year God willing we want to have 

a whole day full of events. The only way we can do that is by starting in the morning and then break for lunch and then 

continue after lunch. The challenge we have is that the funds are limited and so we canôt afford to have cooks coming in to 

cook on some of these days because they are public holidays here.  
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FROM OUR ACADEMIC MISTRESS: 

REPORT ABOUT STUDENTS ACTIVITIES IN CLINICAL PLACEMENT 

Student are placed in the hospitals after covering most of the subjects for that particular semester to help them link theory 

to practice, we usually take our student to St. Daniel Comboni Hospital (SDCH), Wau Teaching Hospital (WTH) and Sikka 

Hadidi PHCC. 

 

Ante-natal Clinic (ANC)  

Mr. Kamika Moses Midwifery student with his client and Sr. Theresa who is the     

clinical mentor. 

 

 

 

 

Pediatrics ward 

Ms. Raiva James Nursing student monitoring a premature baby in an Incubator 

 

 

 

OPD 

Ms. Merci Agnes Midwifery student arranging patientôs specimen to take for  

Lab investigations 

SIKKA HADIDI PRIMARY HEALTH CARE (PHCC) 

 

 

 

Ante-natal Clinic (ANC)  

Ms. Santa John taking the blood pressure measurement of a pregnant  

woman on first visit. 


